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Completed Work
      

•  Continued Clean up and/or repaired equipment for auction on 8/29/2023
•  Warbler Lane R.O.W clearing    
•  Warbler Lane culvert replacement with rip rap   
•  Warbler Lane culver removal    
•  Meetings with the Northern Pine Riders, the owners of Doc’s and the Korner Store to 

relocate the ATV/Snowmobile trail from the South line of the Korner Store property to 
Doc’s. This should solve a major issue with drainage that has been a problem for many 
years. 



Completed Work 
•  Sturgeon Island Road culvert replacement with rip rap at 89269  
•  Sturgeon Island Road culvert replacement with rip rap at 89776
•  Sturgeon Island Road ditch cleaning approximately 450’
•  Island Loop culvert replacement at 91410
•  Island Loop ditch clean approximately 90’
•  R.O.W Mowing 



Work in Process/Scheduled
• SIB bridge replacement project (Pine County) scheduled for 8/14/23
• Windemere Township Equipment Auction 8/29/23 
• Ditching in process/scheduled for fall 2023
• Sign Audit/Inventory scheduled for fall 2023
• Various culvert replacement scheduled for fall 2023
• Hill Street Shoulder Repair scheduled for September 2023
• South Military Road Bridge Clean-out scheduled for September 2023
• Asphalt Sturgeon Island Road and Warbler Lane scheduled for September 2023
• Asphalt Patchwork and Sealing as needed scheduled for fall of 2023

Island Loop, Northstar Drive, Island Lake Road and others as needed
    



Work in Process/Scheduled 
•  Meetings with Kiminski Paving, Gobel Excavating, Pine County, Korner Store Owner, and 

MN DOT to address an issue with ATV’s at the intersection of Warbler and Lakeland Rd. 
MN DOT has the right of way and proposed a guard rail to guide the traffic. All have 
agreed to this proposal and the goal is to have it completed this fall. 



Decisions and Comments
•  There are approximately 15 miles of R.O.W clearing remaining. Most of the roads will 

need limited clearing. It is estimated to be under $175,000 
• Approval by road supervisor for quotes between meetings for continued R.O.W clearing 

in 2023
• Approve change order on Warbler Lane to to extend the project by 110’ (approximately 

2840 sq ft) to accommodate the ATV trail change at Doc’s North entry on Warbler Lane 
Approve $17,000 

• Welcome to Windemere Township signs



Decisions and Comments
• “Thank you to all involved in replacing the culvert at 89269 Sturgeon Island Road. 

The workers were very helpful and courteous. They did a wonderful job making 
the surrounding area look aesthetically pleasing. I understand that your work with 
Windemere Township can be thankless at times. Know that there are many of us 
who appreciate your efforts in helping to maintain our community. Julie Eastman 
89269 Sturgeon Island Road” Julie Eastman

•  ”The township road work has been amazing this year, especially with all the 
added workload from winter downed trees and spring flooding. The road/ditch 
cleanup was impressive. The new DUSTLESS road covering has been super-
effective. Hats off to the everyone at the road department” Jim Cich

 Thank you to all the contactors that have worked with Windemere Township 
to make this possible!


